Community Recreation 11 Field Trip Information Letter 
Dear Parent/Guardian,

Your son/daughter is currently enrolled in a Community Recreation 11 at Claremont Secondary. Due to the nature of this course (investigating and experiencing different recreational pursuits, as well as leadership type experiences in the community), it is often necessary for students to leave the school as a class, in small groups or individually to take part in these activities.

Starting in Sept. to the end of January (students in CR 11 in Semester one) or starting in February and ending in June (students in Semester two) your child will be participating in a variety of community related events.  These events include such activities as archery, curling, laser tag, beach volleyball, driving range for golf, mini golf, climbing, billiards, aquatics (professional lifeguards will be on duty), fitness classes, ice skating, roller blading, etc.  At this time we are not able to provide a detailed itinerary as the activities the class will do will be dependant on the interest of the class members, the availability of venues and the fact that some activities are subject to weather conditions.  Block two classes will leave at 10:30 am and will return to the school by approximately noon and block three classes will leave the school at noon and return by 1:55pm . Students will be informed in advance of any activities away from the building and the main office will have specific details regarding the location of the class.  In the event of an emergency please contact the main office.

The specific educational objectives of this field trip are: 
· Exposure to community recreation and physical activities available within the CRD.

· To promote a healthy lifestyle in a variety of cooperative learning environments.

· To promote social responsibility, trust and appropriate behaviour in a variety of social settings.

· To learn a variety of sports and activities that are not traditional to the school. 


To assist us in ensuring your child’s safety, please do the following:


*
Ensure that your son/daughter carries personal identification at all times on the trip.


* 
List any medical conditions on the consent form that the supervisors should be aware of.


*
If your child is Anaphylactic have them bring their EpiPen on the trip and bring this to my attention so that I can bring their second EpiPen which is located in the main office. 


*
Please supply your son/daughter with their Care Card number or Care Card.

For these trips, our transportation will be provided by a combination of school buses and parent or other adult driven vehicles.  We appreciate the willingness of these drivers to use their vehicles to support our field trip, but please be aware that private vehicles and rental vans do not meet the same safety standards as school buses.

The School District does not carry Medical, Dental, or Accident Insurance for students.  Therefore, parents are encouraged to ensure their child has adequate coverage.

Please be aware that community venues are deemed to be an extension of the classroom and all school and district policies apply.  In the event that your son’s/daughter’s conduct is inappropriate you will be contacted and expected to make arrangements to pick up your child at your expense.

If you require additional information, please contact me at (250) 658-6681 (PE Office) or email me at sryan@sd63.bc.ca
Sincerely,

Shon Ryan

